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Welcome to the Woking Miniature Railway Society at Barrs Lane, 
Knaphill, Woking.  The Railway is also known locally as Mizens 
Railway reflecting our previous location at Mizens Farm, now the 
home of Formula One team Mclaren. 

The overgrown tree nursery we first acquired has seen significant 
changes over the years mostly by design but some by reason of 
necessary tree removal for construction or nature and some by 
reason of falling specimens.  The pond created in part as an 
attraction and to supply material for the Highlander embankment 
has now matured and may be viewed from passing trains or by a 
short walk from the main station area. 

The highlander is currently being overhauled this is part of the 
ongoing programme of works around the site and it is hoped that 
this will return to use in the not to distant future. 

A large proportion of the track has been replaced and as might be 
expected much of the signalling equipment has been replaced. 

Considering the site was originally a tree nursery twenty plus 
years later has necessitated many of the overlarge trees being 
felled though a number have suffered from weather effects. 

We have continued to find our Santa Specials in December are 
as popular as ever even though we have had to increase the 
price like many things. 

No doubt some of you will wish to attend next year (2026), so 
how about putting it in your diary (9th – 11th May 2025 TBC).  To 
advance register to be kept informed: 

https://mizens-bookings.org.uk/visiting-locos 

Please tell your friends of your experience and encourage them 
to give us a try. 

Jonathan Griffiths & Glenn Sizmur 
Event Organisers 


